Council on Aging Board
April 3, 2012 Meeting Minutes

Present: Ginny Driscoll, Natalie Hollowell, Althea Donahue, Betty Bushee, Irene
Parent, Carol Hamel and Michelle Johnson.
Absent: Lorna Fields and Al Hart.

The meeting was called to order at 10:00 a.m. by Betty Bushee, Chair.

With the retirement of Helen Helenki, the Meals at the Senior Center are in jeopardy.
Because of a shortage of funds, MOC will not be replacing her. We discussed using
volunteers, going to other sites and using people from the Work-Off Program. In order to
keep the Center viable, we decided to try using volunteers. We will check with Nashoba
Board of Health to see what is going on with the kitchen.

Michelle hopes to have a newsletter out in May.

On a motion by Althea Donahue and seconded by Ginny Driscoll it was voted
unanimously to adjourn at 10:45 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,
Althea Donahue
COA Secretary



